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Calaveras Foothills Fire Safe Council





P.O. Box 812


  
     Murphys, CA 95247


Calaveras Fire Safe Council

December 8, 2022
I. Call Meeting to Order

President Terry Woodrow called the meeting to order at 3:00 P.M.

II. Introductions
Directors Present: Terry Woodrow, Tim Folendorf, Tim Tate, Tom Vail, and Bob Moody.


Directors Absent: N/A

Project Manager: Bill Fullerton present

Guests: Gary Whitson; CALFIRE, Amanda Folendorf; Calaveras County Board of Supervisors, Martin Huberty; Calaveras County Board of Supervisor elect, John Osborne; Calaveras County OES, Chuck Filson; Appaloosa Roads and Rick Meyer; Appaloosa Roads.
III. Approval of Minutes from November
A motion was made to approve the minutes of the November meeting by Tom Vail and seconded by Bob Moody.


Ayes: (5)

Nays: (0)

Absent: (0)

Abstention: (0)

IV. Approval of Financial Report

A motion was made to approve the Treasurers Report by Tim Folendorf and seconded by Tom Vail.


Ayes: (5)

Nays: (0)

Absent: (0)

Abstention: (0)
OLD BUSINESS:

V.
Discussion/Action: Grant Report

A. CCI Fire Prevention Grants

Ridge Road Fuel Break:
Fully executed contract was received 12/7/22. Advance funding documents were completed 12/8/22. RFP for CEQA is being developed, once that is done, we will advertise the RFP’s. 
Door to Door Chipper Program: 
Whiskey Slide Land Services is currently under contract. Advance funding documents were submitted 12/8/22. Exhausted PG&E funds before starting with CCI funding.
Sheep Ranch Fuel Break: 
Fully executed contract was received 12/7/22. Advance funding documents were completed 12/8/22. RFP for CEQA is being developed, once that is done, we will advertise the RFP. Cartographer is working on professional maps.
Murphys Area Wildfire Mapping Project: 
Fully executed contract was received 12/7/22. Advance funding documents were completed 12/8/22. RFP for a contract cartographer is being developed, once that is done, we will advertise the RFP. 
West Point Area Wildfire Mapping Project: 
Fully executed contract was received 12/7/22. Advance funding documents were completed 12/8/22. RFP for a contract cartographer is being developed, once that is done, we will advertise the RFP. 
Dorrington/Camp Connell Common Areas Project:
Fully executed contract was received 12/7/22. Advance funding documents were completed 12/8/22. RFP for CEQA is being developed, once that is done, we will advertise the RFP. Cartographer is working on professional maps.
Rancho Calaveras Fuels Reduction:

Fully executed contract was received 12/7/22. Advance funding documents were completed 12/8/22. Bill will be working with Chief Dickenson from Calaveras Consolidated Fire as well as the Valley Springs CALFIRE Battalion Chief to prioritize lots. RFP for Contract Mastication is being developed, once that is done, we will advertise the RFP. Cartographer is working on professional maps once lots have been identified.
The Alabama Hill Project has been completed and all final paperwork has been submitted to PG&E, now waiting for final payment.
The Chipper Project has been completed and all final paperwork has been submitted to PG&E, now waiting for final payment.

The Bear Valley Common Areas Fuels Reduction Program will resume once weather permits.
NEW BUSINESS:

VI:
Next meeting: January 26, 2023, at 3:00 PM
VII: 
Public and Board Member Comments
Gary Whitson stated that CALFIRE felt that their CCI Grant Applications would open mid-December 2022. Due to an employee shortage the Southern Region Grants Office has been taking much longer to process paperwork especially if there are mistakes made during submission. Gary is working to assist with the updates of the Fire Hazard Severity Zone Maps, Tuolumne County was the pilot program. CALFIRE will host a meeting in Calaveras County to allow for public comment regarding these changes on December 16, 2022, at the San Andreas Town Hall at 9:00 AM. 
Tim Tate asked Gary Whitson if the Council could get a list of Foresters that have reviewed during CCI Grant work. Gary will investigate whether it would be appropriate for him to provide a list to the Council. 

Rick Meyer stated that their grant application is complete and awaiting the application window to open. Appaloosa Roads used Arias Tree Service out of Valley Springs for fuels reduction and they had a very positive experience. 

Johns Osborne stated that the County has been awarded a State Fire Safe Council County Coordinator Grant as well as an Evacuation Planning Grant. John attended a RCRC meeting in which many Counties were able to provide input to PG&E about what they are and are not doing in their Vegetation Management Program. Yesterday John picked up a Mobile Emergency Response Center from Federal Surplus, this vehicle would be used as a mobile Emergency Operations Center or an Incident Command Post for extended incidents. John had started conversations last year with Central Calaveras Fires IT person about making the County OES site a home for the wildland preparedness maps that have been developed through the council as well as future maps that could be used for emergency responders during incidents. He will continue those conversations but believes their site is the appropriate place to house those documents. 
Amanda Folendorf stated that Secure Rural Schools funding is coming to the County, the Council will be contacted by the County for a meeting with only entities that qualify in mid-January. The plan will be to add the 45-day comment period to the February Board Meeting. There is approximately $90,000.00 available.
VIII:
Closed Session

President Terry Woodrow adjourned to closed session at 4:29 PM.
President Terry Woodrow ended the closed session and re-started the open session meeting at 5:02 PM. 
IX:
Adjournment
No action taken because of closed session. President Terry Woodrow adjourned the meeting at 5:23 PM.


Phone: 209-728-8785
e-mail: info@calaverasfiresafecouncil.org

